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July 8 

Culture Club 2018 BBQ 

Mountainview Parking Lot     

10 am to 2 pm 

July 8                              

Evening Under the Stars             

Shields Townsite                        

7 pm 

July 10                           

Town Council Meeting      

Dundurn Town Office                  

6 pm 

July 10 - 14  

Vacation Bible School 

Dundurn Community Hall 

Blackstrap Covenant Church 

July 11                                     

RM Council Meeting                

8 am 

July 22                                          

Shield’s Townsite Dance            

8 pm - 12 am 

 

As one drives into the 
town of Dundurn,  Sun-
shine Meadows is com-
ing along nicely as the  
owner of the              
development is         
currently focusing on 
the north end commer-
cial portion and the out-
door / perimeter work.   
The outdoor work 
should be completed by 
the end of September 
and the north commer-
cial area completed in 

the next couple of 
weeks which will be  
contracted out to begin 
building a 10 bay com-
mercial venue.                           
Currently, Sunshine 
Meadows has 104 out 
of 265 lots serviced.  
One of the main fea-
tures of the develop-
ment is the lake.  Sur-
rounding the Lake is a 
rubberized pathway 
which has some 
bounce making it easier 

on the body when walk-
ing or jogging, solar 
powered lighting, kids 
park, and a winter build-
ing. Plans are to stock 
the lake with trout for 
the summer and add 
more water in the winter 
for an ice rink.  There 
will be four entrances to 
the lake area with each 
lane named according 
to the trees that are 
planted along the    
pathway. Notice  

Dundurn Wellness Clinic 

The Dundurn Wellness Clinic will 
be closed for the month of July.  
We will be open again in August. 
See you then! 

This is a free community service for 
anyone of any age who needs 
medical attention. Please use this 
service if you are in need. No 
appointment necessary! Please 
drop in during the scheduled time. 

For more information regarding the 

Wellness Clinic, please call Elaine 

Mowles at 306-492-2237. 

July 2017 

Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Contact Us 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of each month 

All ads to be prepaid     
Contact                           
info@townofdundurn.ca 

306-492-2202 

Or in person at the           
Dundurn Town Office 

 

Ad Prices: 

Small Ad   $5 

Business Ad $10 

1/8 page   $10 

1/4 page   $20 

1/2 page   $30 

Full page  $60 

Sunshine Meadows starts to take shape!  

Dundurn Public 

Library 
 

306-492-2366 
 

Hours 

Tues 5 - 8 pm 

Wed  1:30 - 4:30 pm 

Thurs 5 - 8 pm 

Fri  9 - 12 pm 

Closed Stat Holidays 
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MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Canada Day 150! 

I was pleased to attend the cele-
brations in Dundurn on July 1,  
participate in the parade and take 
part in the festivities. 

Latest from the Legislature: 

Our government has worked hard 
to increase the complement of 
physicians and specialists in     
Saskatchewan through training, 

retention, and international recruit-
ment. 

The Saskatchewan International 
Physician Practice Assessment is 
a made-in-Saskatchewan solution 
created to assess foreign-trained 
family physicians. 

Sixteen doctors recently completed 
the assessment. 

As a result of this program, which 
was fully implemented in 2012, 
210 more physicians are serving 
Saskatchewan with 80% practicing 
in a rural or regional community. 

Since 2007, Saskatchewan has 
welcomed over 750 more doctors 
to communities throughout        
Saskatchewan, which means a 
better experience for patients 
across the system.  There is still 
more work to do and we’re going 

to continue our efforts to ensure 
Saskatchewan patients have even 
better access to health care. 

Meanwhile, as part of our commit-
ment to investing in local infra-
structure, we are working to im-
prove access to modern, reliable 
water and wastewater services, 
The Government’s of Canada and 
Saskatchewan recently announced 
funding for 75 Saskatchewan pro-
jects. 

Since 2007, our government has 
invested more than $350 million in 
municipal infrastructure projects 
across the province.  This is in ad-
dition to nearly $258 million in rev-
enue sharing—unconditional fund-
ing provided to municipalities to 
invest in local priorities. 

The Government of Saskatchewan 
will continue to invest in infrastruc-

Dundurn Rural Water Utility 

Providing City Water to Rural 

Residents 

Ph:  306 492-2566 

Fax:  306 492-2564 

Mon - Fri  

8am to 4 pm 

410 2nd St  

Dundurn 

www.dundurnruralwater.ca 
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A thank you to Gary Grady for 
his time and efforts while being 
part of our team.  Best wishes 
to Gary in his future endeavors. 

We have two summer students 
working for us this summer.  A 
big welcome to Will Pryor and 
Zac MacDonald. 

The Open House at Sunshine 
Meadows was well attended on 
June 10 and 11. 

We had some chip sealing 
done on some of our roads.  At 
$68,000 this was an economi-
cal alternative to paving.  We 
will be looking at doing some 
more in the future. 

Government Road to the south 
was paved at a cost of 
$250,000.  This was cost 
shared with      Sunshine Mead-
ows. 

A big thank you to all the            
volunteers who put in their time         
organizing our Canada Day cel-
ebrations.  Your efforts are 
greatly appreciated. 

Until next time, have a great 
day, eh! 

Per Vinding 
Mayor 

Mayor’s Blurb 

The Saskatoon Health Region 
provides comprehensive and 
compassionate care for your 

child. 
A dedicated nurse comes to 

our community to monitor 
your child’s growth & progress 
from birth.  For appointments 
contact the Saskatoon Health 

Region office. 

KEEPING KIDS HEALTHY! 

306-655-4730 
Dundurn Clinic 
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Town of Dundurn would like to welcome 
our two summer student laborer's!     

Zac MacDonald (left) and Will Pryor  

Welcome! 

 

Each year brings with it some staff 
changes and this fall will be no differ-
ent. Mrs. Martineau will be returning 
to us full time in the fall. We’ll have to 
say good bye to Miss Vanderpost who 
was with us these last few months – 
thank you for all your work in the 
grade 4-6 classes. We’ll be welcom-
ing Mrs. McCubbing and Mrs. Mos-
kalyk back in the fall as they continue 
the maternity leave coverage for Mrs. 
Koroll and Mrs. Romanchuk until their 
return. I want to say thank you to Mrs. 
Wilson for her last two years with us 
and wish her well on her transfer to 
Vanscoy School this fall. She will be 
replaced by Mrs. Rachel Schraeder 
who you may remember filled a tem-
porary leave for Mrs. Burgess six 

years ago. Lastly, I want to wish Mrs. 
Cheryl Ashdown farewell as she has 
decided to leave our school and make 
a move away from Hanley – best of 
luck on your move Mrs. Ashdown and 
all our best to you! That wraps up our 
staff changes so far for the fall  and I 
look forward to the new    faces (both 
students and staff) in the halls  

I’m hoping that when students and 
staff are able to get away to start their 
summer that the weather will also co-
operate and give everyone a chance 
to enjoy some warm sunny days in 
July and August. I have some plans to 
get some fishing and golfing in this 
summer with my boys and my wife 
Kara has already asked about a few 

projects around the house and yard 
we can tackle. I’ll be down to the 
school each week as well seeing how 
our new caretaking partnership is do-
ing and checking the mail, etc. 

Chris Tucker  

Principal Hanley School  

 

Hanley High School Side Notes 
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Ask  Bob 

Dear Bob: 
 

I have a friend that I worked with at 
the same company for over 5 years. 
My friend quit the company several 
months ago because he found a    
fantastic new position at another        
company. Or so he said! 
 

After all the co-workers farewell gifts 
and cards of best wishes, I just found 
out that he lied about everything.   
Although this hasn’t caused me any 
direct hardships, I still feel taken for a 
fool and am kind of embarrassed to 
be his friend as others are gossiping 
at the water cooler about his mental  

stability. 
To this day he still pretends to have 
another job! Should I call him out on it 
the next time he’s bragging about his 
new job or just leave it alone and take 
the high road? 

 

Signed: Liar Liar Pants on Fire 
 

Dear Liar Liar Pant of Fire: 
You never said how you found out he 
was lying, but I’ll take it that you came 
to that conclusion through a reliable 
source. I can understand your mistrust 
and feelings of let down by your friend 
whom you supported. It’s too bad that 
after these many months, he still   
refers to his fake new job rather then 
just laying low and moving onto other 

topics, so I can see how hard it would 
be to not call him out.  I’d have to  
advise to just grin and be kind. Every-
one has a story and he seems to have 
felt so insecure that he needed to 
show everyone how great his life is 
when in all likeliness it was not.    
Rubbing that fact in won’t solve      
anything. 
 
Signed: Ask Bob 
 

If you have a question for Ask Bob, 
please submit to:                           
dundurnnews@gmail.com or mail to 
Box 185, Dundurn, SK  S0K 1K0.  All 
published questions and answers will 
be strictly confidential. 

mailto:dundurnnews@gmail.com
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MOUNTAINVIEW 

FOOD & FUEL STORE 

DUNDURN 

PHONE: 306-492-4911 
S.T.C., GROCERIES, GAS, ATM, ICE, LOTTO, LIQ-

UOR VENDOR (same pricing as Government 
stores), MOVIE RENTAL, COLD IMPORT BEER, 

DOMESTIC BEER, LARGE WINE SELECTION, LIVE 
AND FROZEN BAIT. 

LIQUOR STORE OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

8AM TO 10 PM 

 

FOR ALL YOUR CATERING NEEDS 

NO ORDER TOO BIG OR SMALL. 

PHONE SUBWAY @ 306-492-2666 

L O C A L  A D S  

Place your ad here! 
 

Contact the Town Office 
For More Details 

 
306-492-2202 
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Quality Childcare for children ages 6 weeks to 12 years old with a 

focus on Kindergarten Readiness in our Preschool program.  Open 

to both military and civilian families with a variety of flexible 

booking options.  Open Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm.  Govern-

ment subsidy may be available.  The Dundurn Childcare Centre is 

located on the 17 Wing Detachment military base near Dundurn. 

For more information please call: 

DH Plumbing 
“called the rest NOW call for the best” 

For all your plumbing, heating and air 

conditioning needs 

Dale Sander, Cell (306)260-3456 

PO Box 488   DUNDURN  SK   S0K 1K0 

GDB Imaging 
Photography and Photographic Services 

& 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 
Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

Sales and Classes 

 

www.smalltownart.ca 

smalltownart@sasktel.net  

Sunshine Meadows Facebook 

 

A family-orientated development 

located in the Town of Dundurn 

https://m.facebook.comSunshineMeadowsDundurn/ 

 

http://sunshinemeadowsdundurn.com  
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